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Background 
Trafford Council undertook an initial consultation to give residents and stakeholders an opportunity 
to shape Trafford’s Housing Strategy 2024-2029. The consultation consisted of an online survey 
which gave residents the opportunity to provide their opinions on housing in the borough, and three 
listening sessions where stakeholders provided their views on housing in Trafford during roundtable 
discussions.  
 
This report provides a summary of the responses from the survey and listening sessions. The findings 
from initial consultation will be used to shape the Draft Housing Strategy 2024-2029.  
 

Online Survey Findings 
 
The online survey launched on 15th May 2023 and ran for a period of six weeks until 30th June 2023. 
Responses were received from 176 Trafford residents who provided their views on housing in the 
borough. 
 
The word cloud below is made up of words most frequently used by residents and stakeholders in 
their responses. The size of the word demonstrates the frequency of use with larger words used 
more frequently and smaller words less frequently. 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

An analysis of the responses was undertaken, and summarised findings are detailed on the following 
pages. 
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Listening Session Findings 
 

A total of 26 stakeholders attended the Housing Strategy Listening Sessions held in June 2023. The attendees 
of each session participated in roundtable discussions to share their opinions in relation to 6 housing related 
questions: 
 

1. What should be done to create neighbourhoods of choice that address inequalities? 
2. What can we do to end homelessness in Trafford? 
3. What can we do to address the sustainability and zero carbon challenges for new and existing 

homes? 
4. What do you feel are the issues in the private rented sector in Trafford? 
5. What do you think is meant by ‘truly affordable housing’ and what can we do to increase affordable 

housing in Trafford? 
6. What do you think are the key housing issues in Trafford? 

 
Below is a word cloud which is made up of the most used words during the roundtable discussions. The size 
of the word reflects the frequency the word was used, with larger words being used most frequently.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The roundtable discussions were captured in note form and responses were analysed, where several 
common themes emerged. The questions, themes, and summarised responses are detailed on the following 
pages. 
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Conclusion 
 

The views of residents and stakeholders captured within the online survey and the listening sessions will be 
used as a reference point when drafting Trafford’s Housing Strategy 2024-2029.  

The findings provide valuable insight into the housing challenges faced by Trafford residents and highlight 
areas the council must focus on in order to provide actionable solutions. This insight will be captured within 
the draft Vision and Strategic Priorities within the Housing Strategy 2024-2029.  

 

Trafford Council would like to thank all residents and stakeholders who contributed to the Initial 
Consultation.  


